
       
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY   
 

 

 4 September 2021 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

I have the honour to inform you that, in order to ensure the participation of the 

Secretary-General of the United Nations in the closing plenary meeting of the seventy-fifth 

session, as well as the opening of the seventy-sixth session of the General Assembly, 

I propose to postpone the closing date of the current session to Tuesday, 14 September 2021. 

 

In this regard, I have the further honour to transmit the text of a draft decision 

entitled “Closing date of the seventy-fifth session of the General Assembly”. The Assembly 

is invited to consider the draft decision at the plenary meeting on Thursday, 9 September 

2021, at 3 p.m., in the General Assembly Hall, UN Headquarters.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
Volkan BOZKIR  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 

  



 

Seventy-fifth session  

Agenda item 7  

Organization of work, adoption of the agenda and 

allocation of items: reports of the General Committee  

 

Draft decision submitted by the President of the General Assembly  

 

Closing date of the seventy-fifth session of the General Assembly 
 

The General Assembly decides to postpone the closing date of the seventy-fifth session of the Assembly to 

Tuesday, 14 September 2021. 

 


